ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING COMMISSION (EPC) HEARING INFORMATION SHEET

· Each month, the office of Neighborhood Coordination (ONC) supplies the EPC office with the neighborhood association information on all cases scheduled for hearings. Hearings are held the third Thursday of each month.

· An ADR staff member attends the monthly distribution of all the EOPC cases (usually the first Friday of each month) and at this time it is determined if any case should have Mediation Services done by the City Legal Department.

· This information is given to the EPC assistant for their information to have on hand for the hearing that particular week.

· Our office sends a letter to all affected recognized neighborhood association to notify them that there will be a hearing before the Environmental Planning Commission. A “Courtesy” letter is also sent to all affected unrecognized neighborhood or homeowner associations that are within the area.

· The EPC Hearing for the Following months is listed in our monthly newsletter “Neighborhood News” which is sent to both contacts of each neighborhood association and is available online at www.cabq.gov.

· A staff member attends this hearing in case there are any neighborhood association questions that may be brought forth for at this hearing.

